JANUARY 12, 2015 WEEKLY REPORT

Neighborhood and Business Improvement Districts:

The Neighborhood and Business Improvement District Division commends the Los Angeles Tourism Marketing District on its success in improving tourism in Los Angeles. Please note attached LAWA News release.

January 13, 2015, staff attended a meeting with the consultant to review the Management District Plan and Engineer's report for the proposed South Park II Business Improvement District.

Staff tested the new affidavit refund portion of the BID Module for the Arts District disestablishment refund on January 13, 2015 and mailed the affidavits on January 16, 2015 with a February 13, 2015 deadline for return.

Staff met with the LA BID Consortium Chair relative to the proposed grant for BIDs and State of the BIDs funding on January 13, 2015.

January 13, 2015, staff met with Council District 11 deputies to discuss status of proposed Venice Beach Business Improvement District.

Staff attended the Executive Management meeting on January 14, 2015.

Staff attended the Gateway to LA Board meeting on January 16, 2015

Two Public Works Commissioners (Matt Szabo and Barbara Romero) and Assistant Director, Street Services (Ron Olive) attended the LA BID Consortium meeting on January 8, 2015. They commended the BIDs for their work and mentioned programs that are in the works in Public Works. (Green Streets and Sidewalk repair funds included in the budget for 2015-16). The Consortium requested PW to implement a notification system for projects to ensure that the BIDs can notify their stakeholders and avoid competing projects.

Systems Division placed into production the Affidavit for Refunds in the BID Module.

2015 Annual Planning Reports: 26 of 29 reports were received.

Two Public Records Act requests were processed.

